
1 

 

Officers: 
President: 
 Rick Resh 
 767-5951 
 rgr@csdavidson.com 
 
First Vice President: 
 Carla de Mendonca 
  car22a@aol.com 
 
Second Vice President: 
 Charlie Stuhre 
 755-1216 
 cs3680@ddogcom.net 
 
 Secretary: 
 Scott Burford 
 757-4574 
 burfordjs@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer: 
 Mary Amsbaugh 
 764-6145 
 Skicats2@comcast.net 

Board Members: 
 Gary Amsbaugh 
 764-6145 
 Skicats2@comcast.net 

 Deb Angstadt 
 755-5876  
 dangst@verizon.net 

 Mike Oberdick 
 246-5692 
 swissnutmike@aol.com 

 Gordy Diehl 
 845-7381 
 

Editor(s): 
 Robin Konrad / Joan D’Elia 
 840-0770            
  amberlady0602@msn.com 
   

 
 Board Meeting: 
 May 24, 2011 
 

May/June 2011 
 

 Vol. 36 
No. 9 

A Club for All Seasons A FINAL PROCLAMATION FROM THE KING….  
 
 As my leadership role is finally coming to an end, I would like to thank all my 
Board of Regents for their support and assistance over the past six years.  With my 
departure from the throne I have one last duty.  By the power vested in me by 
predecessor Saint Angstadt, I hereby dub Sir Scott of Burford as my successor and 
request you swear allegiance to our new leader. 
 A Knight was a term to refer to a warrior in former years, but today it’s a person 
who has been given a royal recognition.  In theory, Knighthood can be bestowed by 
any Monarch.  A Knight must adhere to the following virtues: 
 
  Mercy    Fear of God 
  Humility   Faithfulness 
  Honor   Courage and Graciousness 
  Sacrifice  Courtesy to the Ladies ! 
 
 Great Scott meets all the qualities above and will be Knighted and crowned 
King by thee on September  20, 2011.  All my royal subjects are officially invited to 
attend the coronation ceremonies and reception at the Tailgate Castle on St. Charles 
Way in the Township of York. 
 In closing to paraphrase Dave Davies, of the Kinks, from the song,  
“Living on the Thin Line”. 
 
 All the stories have been told, 
 Of the Kings and days of old, 
 But there is no Richard now. 
 All the wars have been won or lost, 
 Don’t seem to matter very much any more. 
 I see change (in the club), but inside 
 We are the same as we ever were. 
       Thanks to All, 
   

KING RICHARD 

Hot August Blues—August 20, 2011 
 

Looking for a great venue to kick back and listen to the blues this summer? This is it, Hot 
August Blues!!! Confirmed acts include Tedeschi Trucks Band, Robert Randolph and 
The Family Band, Kings Go Forth, J. Roddy Walston and The Business, and Tom 
Larsen!  Details regarding each band can be found at  hotaugustblues.com  as well as 
exacting details about the festival itself. 
This is an all day festival held on August 20 and historically has hours from 11am to 
11pm (exact details to be announced later). Tickets are available at a discounted rate 
and range from $40 until May 18 and then increase to $45. Tickets will be available the 
day of the show at $50 for those making last minute plans. Parking will be charged this 
year at $8 a vehicle so carpooling is an option to consider. Food and drink will be 
available for sale at this event. To purchase tickets in advance contact Shawn 
McEachern 843-6883 or email shawnmce@comcast.net. If desired, you can also 
purchase tickets directly from HAB website mentioned above.  
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RETRO DAY WRAPUP  
 SUNDAY, MARCH 13, 2011    

 
 Who would have believed it’s been 5 years since we started Retro Day.  More and more ski 
areas are adding similar events.  Whether it’s called Vintage Days or Old Timers Days, they all involve 
nostalgia and probably some social drinking.  Our Retro Day is no different. 
 Sunday, March 13, 2011, actually turned out to be the last day of the Roundtop Mountain 
2010/2011 season.  Add pond skimming and you’ve got a real party.  I arrived 
at Roundtop about 7:15am and there were already 50+ cars in the parking lot.  It was already 44° and a robin was sitting 
on a fence post checking out a new bird bath. 
 Snow conditions began to deteriorate when the first patroller skied over to the MinuteMan lift.  By 9:00am there 
was a stream flowing behind Exhibition Lift and everyone heading to the RamRod Chair  to preview pond skimming.  
Slush and long skinny skis could be a disaster.  Throw in a couple of firm moguls and I realized why I prefer shaped skis. 
 Several YSC members and guests showed up late, probably due to the time change.  By 10:00am Chip Konrad’s 
legs thought it was 11:00am.  We didn’t last too much longer. 
 Uller’s Ski Shop staff set up tents, heaters and several grills in the upper parking lot.  YSC members and Mike 
Gavin’s e-mail riders converged on the tent city and we had 30+ attendees eating and drinking.  At one point, Lee 
McClellan counted only 31 persons on the slopes on the next ridge. 
 We all had a great time.  A Big Thanks to everyone who brought food or liquid refreshments and to Dale 
Bievenour and Scott Rhoads for donating comp lift tickets.  The move to the upper parking lot was a good idea and 
provided a much safer (no traffic) picnic area. 
 Plans are in the works for next year’s event with several members maybe opting to try pond skimming or 
wadding.  See ya on the slope next season. 
 
          RICK 
 

YORK MICRO BREW FESTIVAL 
Saturday, June 25, 2011  

 
 Last year over 700 persons gathered to sample a 
wide variety of microbrews.  This year, The York County 
Heritage Trust will welcome 1,000 participants to the 14th 
Annual Microbrew Fest at the Agricultural & Industrial 
Museum on Saturday, June 25, 2011 from 6 – 10pm.  
Festival goers will experience the same great selection of 
microbrews, delicious BBQ dinner, souvenir glass, raffle and 
rocking good music.  
  
 Tickets to the 2010 Microbrew Fest sold out in 2½ 
weeks.  General ticket sales will be available May 10 at each 
$35 each.  Designated Driver Tickets are $15 each.  Tickets 
will be available at the Historical Society Museum and the 
Agricultural Industrial Museum or by calling (717) 848-1587 
ext. 210.  All ticket holders must be 21 or older.  (Sorry, no 
web or mail orders).   
 For additional information about the Microbrew Fest 
including part icipat ing brewers, please visit 
www.yorkheritage.org or contact Kirsten Stauffer, 
development manager of special events and rentals, at  
(717) 848-1587 ext. 232.   

Tuesday Night Socials 
 

Just because ski season is over doesn't mean 
we can't hang out. Club members are meeting 
the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 6:30 p.m. for 
happy hour socials. It's an opportunity to stay in 
touch and possibly recruit new members. We are 
rotating the venue each month to maximize 
exposure, and to check out the various eateries 
our County has to offer...schedule is as follows: 
 
May- Liquid Hero Brewery at 6:30 p.m. 
June- White Rose Restaurant at 6:30 p.m. 
July- The Boulevard  (Eastern Blvd) at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Reminders will go out via email blasts and 
facebook! 

Summer Picnic 
This year the York Ski Club Summer Picnic will be held at a new location in Red Lion.  Save the date, August 6th 
(Saturday).  There is a pond for swimming, fishing or boating, horse shoe pits, picnic area, electric hook up and 
more. Details will follow in the next newsletter. 
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BIG SKY, MONTANA 
January 21 – 28, 2012 

 
What more could you ask for?    Come ski more 
than 5000 acres (Big Sky and Moonlight Basin), 
with 4350 vertical, amazing slopes for all levels, 
and 400 inches of snow in 2011.   Want to 
include other non-skiing activities?  There’s 
snowshoeing, dog sledding, Nordic skiing, and 
horseback riding.   And…. bison, moose, elk, Old 
Faithful, and more are waiting for you at nearby 
Yellowstone Park via snowcoach or snowmobile. 
 
Trip Includes: 
 
 Bus to Airport 
 Flights Baltimore to Bozeman 
 7 nights lodging at The Lodge at Big Sky 
 Breakfast buffet 
 5 of 6 day lift ticket 
 Welcome party upon arrival 
 
PRICE:  $1520.00/per person double occupancy.  
Deposit of $250 required with trip application. 
 
 
Make check payable to York Ski Club and send 
to Mike Oberdick, 245 Hillstream Road, Red Lion 
PA  17356.    
 
Questions?  Call Mike at 717-542-1735 or 
swissnutmike@aol.com. 
 
Go to www.yorkskiclub.org for membership and/
or trip application.  Must be a YSC member to 
participate.  
 

 
 

Moonlight Boat Ride on  
Lake Redman 
 
William Kane, York 
County Park 
274 Hess Farm Road, 
Jacobus, PA  

I can’t speak for the rest of the club, but 
my opinion of the recent 80 plus degree 
temperatures in the middle of April—this 
is too hot!   Where is spring? 

Date:  Friday, August 19, 2011 
Time:  8:30—11:00 p.m. 

 

 

Cost : 
•$20/Couple (2 occupants) - Park owned boat   

•$15/Couple (2 occupants) - Private owned boat 

•$2.00 /per person for each additional person 

Enjoy boating on Lake Redman after dark  
in a row boat, pedal boat, canoe, kayak  
[single or double].   
 
 Limited number of each type of boat available.  
Please specify.  
 
2-hour program starts with 90 minutes of free time 
 
30-minute astronomy tour by an amateur astronomer.   
 
Participants must provide their own flashlight. 
 
Park provides life preservers, boat and paddles / oars.  
 
Ice-Cream Sundaes on shore after the program.   
 
Pre-registration required   

 
For more information contact LuAnn Snyder. 
 
Home— 717-741-0085 
 
Cell—410-382-4650 
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York Ski Club 
PO Box 7585 
York, PA 17404-0585 

May/June 
2011 

Address Service Requested 

YORK SKI CLUB HOTLINE 
www.yorkskiclub.org 

For Membership and Trip 
Applications 

Club Calendar 2011 
 

Spring rail trail/wine tasting ride......... May 7 
Tuesday Night Social......................... June 21 
York Micro Brew Fest ........................ June 25 

All members will receive a copy of 
the July/August Ski Scoops 
newsletter via the US Mail. 

Membership applications for next 
year will be included. 

Meeting Locations 
 

Subs Unlimited Plus 
Beside Tailgaters 

204 St. Charles Way, York 

 
York Ski Club—FaceBook Page 

 
Hi everyone, I hope you're all enjoying the "off-
season"...  The York Ski Club has launched a Facebook 
Page.   
 
Follow the link below to access the York Ski Club 
on Facebook: 
 
www.facebook.com/pages/York-Ski-
club/192978427412429   
 
Click the "Like" button at the top of the page to get 
connected to the club.   
  
We will provide information and updates for news, trips, 
and events throughout the year.  Anyone can post 
comments as well as upload photos and videos. 
You will need a Facebook account to get full access to 
interact on the site.  If you're not on Facebook yet, here's a 
perfect excuse to join.  (you probably swore you'd never get 
on the shaped ski bandwagon either, but that was inevitable 
too!)  You can create an account on the page.  
Let me know if you have any trouble getting to the page, 
signing up, or have any other problems or suggestions. 
  
Thanks, 
Casey Schardt 
cshardt@yahoo.com 


